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Volume 2, Number 1
President’s Thoughts

By Robert L. Plienis
Dear KY AHEAD Members,


Another academic year is underway, and I hope this newsletter finds you transitioning from the “madness” of semester beginning into a smoother and less chaotic routine.  As we attempt to make this transition together I want to take a moment to inform you of what the coming year holds for KY AHEAD. 


As you are aware, the International AHEAD Conference will meet in Louisville, KY, July 20-25, 2009!  This conference brings together 1000+ professionals who work in the field of disability services and higher education.  It’s the first time AHEAD has come to Kentucky, and we don’t want it to be the last!  This unique opportunity affords KY AHEAD a chance to shine as a registered affiliate of AHEAD, and shine we will…..with your help!  The success of this conference rests in the hands of its volunteers, and that’s where you come in!  We want you to not only attend this amazing professional development opportunity (it’s never been closer), but to also volunteer your time and energy!  While specific volunteer assignments won’t be made until spring of 2009, now is the time to start thinking about how and where you would like to be involved.  To help you make that decision, here is information about the 2009 committee:

Conference Committee Co-Chairs:

Cathy Patus & Robert Plienis

(clpatu01@louisville.edu & robert.plienis@louisville.edu)

Responsible for all local conference planning duties, and for management of the following sub-committee structure:

Access Services

Cindy Downey, Chair

(cindy.downey@eku.edu)

Responsible for working with AHEAD office to manage on-site accommodation needs for attendees with disabilities.  Also responsible for putting together local information guide that includes wheelchair repair, veterinary services, etc.  

Hospitality

Colleen Kane, Chair

(colleen.kane@kctcs.edu)

Responsible for decorations and entertainment for various receptions and meetings.

Local Information

Kay Vetter, Chair

(kvetter@spalding.edu)

Responsible for putting together a guide to restaurants, shops, business services, entertainment, etc available to attendees while in Louisville.

Silent Auction

Larry Markle & Aggie Niemiec, Co-Chairs

(lmarkle@bsu.edu & aggie.niemiec@gmail.com)

Responsible for collecting donations and managing all aspects of the silent auction.

Transportation

Bob Blake, Chair

(robert.blake@louisville.edu)

Responsible for putting together guide to transportation (cab, bus, rental car, etc) for attendees once they arrive in Louisville.

Volunteers

Teresa Belluscio & Sandy Douglas, Co-Chairs

(teresa.belluscio@eku.edu & sandy.douglas@eku.edu)

Responsible for all volunteer staffing needs during the conference.  Will work closely with all sub-committee chairs to establish staffing needs and will fill accordingly.  Contact Teresa and Sandy to indicate if you are willing to volunteer, and if you have an interest in staffing a certain area.  They will do their best to put you where you want to be, but agreeing to be placed “where needed” will be very helpful!

Our own Leisa Pickering is working with the Program Committee for the 2009 conference and will be coordinating moderator activities.  If you are interested in serving as a moderator, get in touch with Leisa (leisa.pickering@uky.edu)

As you can see, there is much work to be done, and we need your help to make it happen.  I hope you will consider becoming a volunteer!

We will provide conference updates to you periodically, and the latest information about the conference can be found on AHEAD’s web site at www.ahead.org/conferences/2009  

The Veterans are Coming! – Are You Ready?

By Cathy Patus
Many colleges and universities across the country have been pro-actively addressing the accommodation needs of increasing numbers of veterans with disabilities now accessing our campuses. At the recent AHEAD conference in Reno in July, Paul Grossman from the Office for Civil Rights delivered an impassioned presentation on this subject. Paul shared with us that as many as 40% of returning veterans are persons with disabilities.  Paul also characterized the conflict in Iraq as a “survival” war. Whereas World War II produced two survivors for each fatality and Vietnam yielded 14 survivors for each fatality, the more recent conflicts in Iraq and Afghanistan have 28 survivors for each fatality. Many of these returning vets will take advantage of the Montgomery GI Bill that offers educational benefits that far surpass those available since World War II.  Grossman calls Iraq the “War by Blast”,  resulting in a wide range of disabilities that include hearing loss, visual impairment, traumatic brain injury, depression, post traumatic stress disorder (PTSD), as well as loss of limbs and/or mobility restrictions. 

The program planners for AHEAD 2009 have wisely included “Wounded Warriors: Serving Those Who Served” as one of the six conference strands and are currently encouraging conference session proposals on this topic. Visit the AHEAD web page at http://www.ahead.org/conferences/2009 for detail on this and other aspects of the conference. Additional evidence of the importance of effectively serving veterans is indicated by recent discussions on the Disability Services in Higher Education (DSSHE) listserv. DSSHE postings have referenced some excellent resources on this topic including:  

http://insidehighered.com/views/2008/09/palm (an article by Edward Palm, a Vietnam veteran and retired Marine officer, currently Dean of Social Sciences and Humanities at Olympic College in Bremerton, Washington) 

http://www.acenet.edu (choose Military Programs in the “Programs and Service” section for info on the summit held in June 2008 at Georgetown University on the issue of serving veterans in higher education) 

Why should we be concerned about a possible increase in numbers of veterans accessing our campuses? What, you may ask, makes this group of students any different than others that we serve? There are several factors to consider including:

· military veterans were not disabled in the K-12 environment so have no history or background in requesting  accommodations or navigating what can be a confusing system of procedures to request and receive disability-related accommodations 

· veterans may not consider themselves as disabled and are unlikely to seek out assistance from the disability services staff – outreach on our part is critical 

· documentation of disability may be difficult to obtain – those of us who have worked with veterans are all too familiar with documentation from the VA – it runs the gamut from one simple sentence to a copy of the complete file with much more information than is needed to determine eligibility! 

· veterans are more likely to have families, commute to and from campus, be employed full-time, and more likely to attend evening and/or on-line classes,  resulting in more difficulties accessing needed information and resources.

· some veterans may be challenged with reintegration/readjustment generally, with special consideration given to the negative feelings that many civilians have about the war

What can we do to be better prepared on our campuses? 

· consider updating your web page to include info specific to veterans

· introduce yourself to Office of Veterans Affairs staff in your region and express willingness to collaborate to meet the needs of veterans with disabilities  

· consider establishing an interdepartmental advisory group or e-discussion group on your campus consisting of staff from disability services, academic advising, health services, counseling services, interested faculty, learning support centers and the persons or office designated to process administrative paperwork for GI Bill recipients 

· as numbers of identified veterans increase, consider facilitating the development of a student veterans group - and see www.studentveterans.org for assistance

· brainstorm and collaborate with your KY AHEAD colleagues on other ideas and initiatives 

Resources used for this article include Paul Grossman’s presentation on Wounded Warriors at the AHEAD 2008 conference in Reno, Nevada and recent postings on the DSSHE-L listserv. For specific detail on these resources, please contact me at clpatu01@louisville.edu.  

Members Corner
By Colleen Kane

The 2008 conference got rave reviews, except for the lack of breaks! It seems that the presenters gave the participants relevant information. Hopefully, the 2010 conference committee will be able to invite Dr. Laura Rothstein and Dee Johnston for encore presentations AND will plan for structured breaks.

Your Board of Directors is looking for ways to increase the KY-AHEAD membership. Some ideas are a members-only listserv, distribution list, newsletter, reduced conference registration fee for members, posted board minutes, and archived information stored on the Web for members only. Also suggested was the monthly posting of resources that would be useful to the membership. This could be under the “Members Only” portion of the website.

If you are not a member of KY-AHEAD, why not? I would welcome your comments on why you have yet to join and suggestions that would make joining more appealing to you. You can send suggestions to colleen.kane@kctcs.edu. KY-AHEAD is a 501 3C non-profit organization. Please visit the AHEAD Website (http://www.ahead.org/) and see what our affiliate can become.
KY AHEAD TREASURER’S REPORT
__ Valerie Wolfe, KY AHEAD Treasurer

Following are the balances of the three KY-AHEAD accounts:

Overall KY AHEAD Account 

$17,528.26

KY AHEAD Conference Account

   2,733.44

KY AHEAD Scholarship Account

   1,637.50

_______________________________________________________

Remember, the Board of Directors is here for you!  Please let us know if you have any ideas or suggestions.  Below is our contact information:

Robert  L. Plienis

President & Co-Chair, 2009 International AHEAD Conference Committee

robert.plienis@louisville.edu

Cathy Patus

President-Elect & Co-Chair, 2009 International AHEAD Conference Committee

clpatu01@louisville.edu

Leisa Pickering, Ph.D.

Immediate Past President

leisa.pickering@uky.edu

Terri Martin

Secretary

terrif.martin@kctcs.edu

Valerie Wolfe

Treasurer

valerie.wolfe@kctcs.edu

Colleen Kane

Membership Chair

colleen.kane@kctcs.edu

FOR MORE INFORMATION

Website:  www.ahead.org/kyahead/index.php 

This newsletter is published quarterly.
